

# St. Malachy's College 36 Antrim Road, Belfast BT15 2AE



June 2021

Dear Parent and Student,

As we approach the end of another 'different' academic year, we would like to communicate important information for our Year 13 students moving into Year 14.

### **AS RESULTS**

CCEA provide an online results service whereby pupils can access their AS results from 8.00am on Tuesday 10 August. Year 13 personal PIN codes for this service have already been given to the students. If any student requires assistance accessing their codes, please contact Mrs K Sheridan, Examinations officer (ksheridan686@c2ken.net). AS results will also be available for collection from the College Library on Tuesday 10 August 2021. Due to the continuing Covid-19 restrictions, there will be two time slots:

**SURNAMES A- L**: 9.00AM – 10.00AM

**SURNAMES M –Z**: 10.15AM – 11.00AM

Please note that no results can be given over the telephone. A parent/carer may collect his/her son's results as long as he/she brings proof of identity.

Some students may be required to attend for interview, based on their results. If this is the case, then there will be a letter stating a time to meet with a Senior member of staff on Wednesday 11 August. Those attending interview should be accompanied by a parent/carer.

### PASTORAL AND CAREERS SUPPORT

Pastoral and Careers staff will be in the College on Tuesday 10 August and Wednesday 11 August from 10.00am – 12 noon.

Please also take time to read the enclosed correspondence from Mrs L Graham (Vice Principal, Curriculum) providing important information regarding the Post-Results Service, including the procedures involved in appealing grades awarded.

### **START OF ACADEMIC YEAR 14**

**Year 14 Induction** will take place on Wednesday 25 August, 9.30am – 12.00noon. During this time, students will meet with their Head of School, Head of Year and Form Tutor. Our normal practice would be to invite parents to attend the College in person at this time. However, as we still await further guidelines from DE, we have decided to invite parents to join us remotely on Wednesday 25 August (see below).

Year 14 Virtual Parent Information Session. This year's Parent Information Session will be held virtually on Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> August at 3.00pm, via Zoom. The Zoom code will be shared via Parent App. the week before the meeting. Therefore, it is essential that all parents/carers have access to the ParentApp. Please contact the



# St. Malachy's College 36 Antrim Road, Belfast BT15 2AE



College IT Manager, Mr K O'Kane (<u>kokane550@c2ken.net</u>) if you require assistance regarding this matter. We look forward to welcoming all parents to this virtual meeting as important information concerning Year 14 will be shared. Your attendance via Zoom will be very much appreciated.

An information session regarding UCAS applications will also be held virtually at the start of the academic year, further details regarding this meeting will be communicated nearer the time.

After the initial Induction Session on Wednesday 25 August, the Year 14 students will then return for the first full teaching day on **Thursday 2 September 2021.** 

Finally, I hope that you and your family have a restful and well-earned Summer break, and I thank you for all your support throughout 2020/2021! I had the privilege of spending some time with our Year 13 students in the final days of this term when we were able to share some of our Malachian experiences and memories. I very much look forward to welcoming our men back in August, and I am convinced that they will be a great example to all our younger students and lead our College to new records and levels of success.

Yours faithfully

Mr P McBride Principal